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November 19, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council
516 Third Avenue, Room 1200
Seattle, WA 98104
Dear Chair Constantine:

Enclosed for consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion confirming the reappointment of Seattle City Councilmember Richard Conlin to serve on the Board of the Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority.  In early 2008, Councilmember Richard Conlin was appointed for a two-year partial term expiring December 31, 2009.  State law mandates that Sound Transit Board members be appointed to staggered four-year terms.  To be consistent with the intent of this law, I am seeking the Council’s confirmation of Richard Conlin’s reappointment for a term expiring December 31, 2011.  This reappointment allows Councilmember Conlin to serve a combined 4-year term on the Board and helps to balance the staggered term requirement.  
Executive-elect Constantine will be sending additional appointments and reappointments for other Sound Transit Board positions to the Council for consideration later this year.  If you 
have any questions about these nominations or the appointment process, please contact me at (206) 263-9620, or call Doug Hodson, Transportation Manager in my office, at 
(206) 263-9619.  
Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
The Honorable King County Council


ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff
Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Frank Abe, Communications Director


The Honorable Richard Conlin, Seattle City Council

Marcia Walker, Sound Transit Board Administrator


Joni Earl, Sound Transit Chief Executive Officer


Doug Hodson, Transportation Manager, King County Executive’s Office

